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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Thursday, December 16, 2010
The Community Preservation Committee (CPC) held a meeting in the Mural Room, Lower Level of the Town Hall on Thursday, December 16, 2010 beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Members present included Chairman Holly Morris, John Bear, Tony Kelso, Brendan Keohan, Pat Loring, and Norman Tucker.  Sarianna Seewald was absent.  Also present were Frank Mangione from Fiscal Advisory Committee and George Wadsworth from the Planning Board.
PUBLIC FORUM
No subject was brought forth.

EXECUTIVE SESSION – POTENTIAL LAND ACQUISTIONS

Since the purchase and sale agreements have not been signed for the two land acquisitions, the Chairman felt it was necessary to go into executive session to discuss finances.  At 8:10 a.m. Ms Morris made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Kelso to go into executive session.

Motion:  to go into executive session to consider the taking, purchase, exchange, lease or value of real property which, if discussed outside of this session could have a detrimental effect on the negotiating position of the governing body.  

Vote:  A roll call vote was taken:  6 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.  

At 8:43 a.m. Ms. Morris made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Kelso.

Motion:  to reconvene into open session.


Vote:  A roll call vote was taken: 6 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.  

2011 FUNDING REQUEST APPLICATIONS
Mr. Tucker reported that the Standish Cemetery had been inventoried, but is not on the National Register for Cemeteries. 

Mr. Bear volunteered to contact the Chairman of the Cemetery Board of Trustees, Robert Hayes, to invite him to a CPC meeting to discuss cemetery trust funds.
NEW / OTHER BUSINESS

Ms. Morris reported that a citizen’s petition has been filed for the Annual Town Meeting, to eliminate the Community Preservation Act.

PROJECT UPDATE
Crowell Land Acquisition:  It was reported the closing is scheduled for the end of January, 2011.

Affordable Housing Projects:    Mr. Keohan updated the CPC on the status of the First Time Homeowners Assistance Program; the Grange Project; and the Temple Street Housing Project.

PROJECT CLOSEOUTS
It was reported that three projects have been completed:  Berrybrook Land Acquisition; Camp Wing Land Acquisition, and the Island Creek Fish Ladder.  Remaining funds in each of the accounts are $4,392.47; $26,844: and 4,302.25, respectively.  Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Kelso.

Motion:  to direct the Town Accountant to closeout the above-mentioned three projects accounts and return the unused funds back to the Community Preservation Fund.

Vote:  6 – in favor; 0 – opposed.  Motion passed.

ADMINISTRATIVE MATTERS
The CPC reviewed and signed invoices.

The CPC reviewed draft minutes of the meeting on 12/2/2010.  Mr. Bear noted a grammatical error on page two regarding the amended motion for funding request #2011-08.  Ms. Loring made a motion that was seconded by Mr. Bear.


Motion:  to approve the minutes of the meeting on 12/2/2010, as amended to correct the grammatical error.


Vote:  5 – in favor; 0 – opposed; 1 – abstention (Keohan).  Motion passed.

Meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.
